
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                      05 March 2025
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,
 
Height and Weight Checks in Reception and Year 6 – the National Child Measurement Programme
 
As you may be aware, we have recently undertaken height and weight checks in school as part of the
National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP). We would like to say THANK YOU to all of the schools
and families/children who took part – the programme gives us some really important information about the
growth and health of our children, which helps us to better plan our health services and support (both
nationally and locally). 
 
This letter is being sent to ALL parents in school, in reception and year 6, regardless of whether the children
took part. We wanted to share some information with all families, to give tips, ideas and information to
support a healthy and active lifestyle.  And to direct you to other services, support and information if needed. 
For the children whose measurements showed that they were either underweight or above a healthy weight,
they will also receive a phone call/text/letter to offer some extra information and support.
 
 
Why is it important to keep an eye on how my child is growing and developing?
 
Seeing how your child is growing and developing for their age, gender and height can help you to understand
how their health may be affected.  When a child is within the healthy range for their age, it can prevent health
problems like high blood pressure and the early signs of type 2 diabetes as they grow up. It can also help
them to have better overall health, wellbeing and self-confidence.
 
 
What if my family would like some ideas and support for achieving a healthy lifestyle?
 

You could contact the FREE Healthy Families (soon to be called Healthy You) service which supports
families in North Yorkshire over a number of months to make small changes to their lifestyles, all from the
comfort of their homes. Email or call now to book your place!                          
active.health@northyorks.gov.uk      01423 556106
Visit Children's growth - Healthier Families - NHS for handy tips such as ideas for enjoying moving more,
or healthy food swaps.
Another way to help maintain a balanced diet and physical activity for your family is the NHS Healthy
Steps email programme. Sign up for the 8-week Healthy Steps emails and you will be sent lots of low-cost
easy tips, fun games, healthy swaps and tasty recipes on a budget. Scan the QR code or visit Healthy
Steps - Step this way. to sign up.

Children need to be active for at least an hour every day. If you are doing this already, that’s brilliant. It is
a good idea to mix moderate activity like brisk walking with vigorous activity like running or fast cycling.
For ideas on how and where to get active go to: https://www.northyorkshiresport.co.uk/participate and
https://northyorkshireconnect.org.uk/
Have a look at https://thegoto.org.uk/ for ideas to support mental health and wellbeing.
Get ideas for saving money and cooking on a budget at: Cost Saving > Healthy Schools North Yorkshire
Supporting your child to have healthy gums and teeth - Healthy gums and teeth are also part of a healthy
lifestyle. Simple advice available at Children's teeth - NHS will help your child have healthy gums and
prevent tooth decay.



If you have concerns or are worried about your child’s health and wellbeing please contact your family
doctor. 

 
I would like to thank you for taking the time to read this letter.  Please do take advantage of the free support
and advice on offer.
 
Yours sincerely,
 
Family Health Assistants, NCMP Team
 
 
 
 
P.S. If you have any thoughts you would like to share about your or your child’s experiences of taking part in
the NCMP in North Yorkshire, please email Helen Ingle, Public Health Manager from North Yorkshire
Council’s Public Health team: helen.ingle@northyorks.gov.uk
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